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Reserve for MISSION WOLF
details on page 3
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Imagine saving land that
protects the Herring River and its wildlife &

completes a walking loop around Bell's Neck.
- Details on pages 6 & 7 -



P.O. Box 101
South Harwich, MA 02661

508-432-3997 • hct@cape.com

www.HarwichConservationTrust.org

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
President - Robert F. Smith, Esq.

Vice President - Thomas M. Evans
Treasurer - Edward A. Rubel
Secretary - Donna J. Peterson

William F. Baldwin, Matt Cushing
Colin A. Leonard, Bruce Nightingale,
William R. Schumann, Andrea Silbert

STAFF
Executive Director - Michael W. Lach

Outreach & Stewardship Coordinator -
Ryan J. Mann

HCT’s Mission
HCT preserves land
to protect woods,

water, wildlife
and our shared quality

of life in Harwich.
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TRUST

2 Harwich Conservation Trust Fall 2011

Conservationist
of the Year

Award
The Conservationist of the Year
Award is given annually to an hon-
ored guest who has actively helped
protect the woods, waters, and
wildlife of Harwich. Nominations
for individuals, groups, businesses,
or other entities actively helping to
protect the Harwich environment
are accepted on a rolling basis.

PAST RECIPIENTS:
2005: Anne & Joe Welch
2006: Barbara & Charles Birdsey
2007: AmeriCorps
2008: Wequassett
2009: Harwich Natural Resources Dept.
2010: Local newspapers

Marguerite (Rita) Root and her fam-
ily are HCT’s 2011 Conservationist
of the Year Award recipients for
their forward-thinking donation of
a permanent conservation restric-
tion to HCT on approx. 24 acres of
land bordering Seymour’s Pond
and Hinckley’s Pond as well as two
herring runs, namely Princess
Brook and the Cahoon Canal.
Interestingly, the Root family is
descended from Charles D. Cahoon,
the famous painter who poignantly
captured the essence of many nat-
ural landscapes during the 1800s.
Join us on Sunday, Nov. 6th at
Wequassett on Pleasant Bay to
honor the Root family as well as
our outstanding volunteers.

See RSVP details on opposite page.
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Thank You For Giving
Thank you for giving in so many
different ways to enhance HCT’s
land conservation success.
Businesses donate time, labor, and
expertise. Volunteers donate their
time and talents. You donate funds
to save land and support HCT as
contributing members.

Thanks to diverse donations, HCT
supporters are creating lasting lega-
cies by preserving land that pro-
tects our woods, water, wildlife and
our shared quality of life in
Harwich on Cape Cod. Donors can
also benefit tax-wise since dona-
tions to HCT, a 501c3 nonprofit
land trust organization, are tax-
deductible to the full extent of the
law. Below is a sampling of how
folks are giving to HCT now, to
save land for tomorrow.

Giving to Save Land:
• Membership donations, memori-
als/dedications, year-end gifts (see
year-end challenge details on back
cover), appreciated securities (HCT
can provide account and routing
numbers), and other unrestricted
gifts support HCT to advance land
conservation, stewardship, and
other important projects.

• Restricted donations to HCT’s
Save Land – Save Water Initiative
help to preserve priority lands
within watersheds that protect sen-
sitive water resources including
Pleasant Bay, our harbors,
Nantucket Sound, freshwater
ponds, and our sole source drink-
ing water aquifer.

Thank You For Giving
• Donations of land and/or conserva-
tion restrictions.

• For some supporters, a bequest is a
forward-thinking way of making a sig-
nificant gift to Harwich Conservation
Trust (HCT). You may provide a bequest
for HCT by creating a new will, adding
a codicil to your present will, including
Harwich Conservation Trust in your rev-
ocable trust, or designating Harwich
Conservation Trust as the beneficiary of
your retirement plan or insurance policy.

To ensure that your exact intentions are
carried out, wills, codicils, and trusts
should be prepared by and with the
advice of your attorney. HCT is available
for additional information on the various
methods of designating a bequest to
Harwich Conservation Trust or for
guidance in planning a gift.

You make HCT possible.
You make land

conservation possible.
Thank you.

Green Heron photo by Elliott Carr
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HCT’s Annual Celebration & Meeting
Wequassett on Pleasant Bay
Sunday, November 6th, 2-4pm

Featured Speaker:
State Senator Dan Wolf

Join us to honor the Root family (descendants of Charles D. Cahoon)
with HCT's Conservationist of the Year Award

and outstanding HCT volunteers with our EverGreen Awards.

RSVP by Nov. 1st for this free event
Call HCT at 508-432-3997 or email: hct@cape.com

Mission Wolf - LIVE WOLF PROGRAM

Reserve in advance at www.HarwichConservationTrust.org
or by check (payable to Harwich Conservation Trust)

Mail to P.O.Box 101, South Harwich, MA 02661
Shows will be held in the gym of the Harwich Community Center at 100 Oak St.

Sponsored by The Cape Cod Times, The Cape Cod Chronicle, The Cape Codder,
Harwich Oracle, The Register, and White Marlie

Events/Programs
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Events/Programs

Friday
October 14th

Special 6:30 pm show
Limited to 75 guests

EVERY SEAT IS A FRONT ROW SEAT!
$100/person

(under age five cannot attend)

Saturday
October 15th

11am, 1:30pm or 4pm show

$10 for ages 12 - adult
$5 for ages 5 - 11

(under age five cannot attend)

Gifts to HCT - in honor of and in memory of
Dedicated gifts as of September 9, 2011

Gifts to HCT - in honor of and in memory of
In Memory of Frederick N. Adams

Julia C. Adams

In Memory of David & Lynn Angell
The Angell Foundation

In Memory of Richard G. Baldauf
Joanne M. Baldauf

In Memory of Lee W. Baldwin
George Baldwin

Sherill Baldwin & Kimball Cartwright
Colin & Jane Stevenson

In Memory of Martha Barca
Beryl & Kevin Daley

In Memory of William T. Barker
Debra Bassett

Leigh Boutilier & Jeremy Rebello
Tom & Janet Evans

David Gillespie
Judith A. Graham
Jim & Merie Kelly

Jill Mason
Pine Oaks, Inc., Board of Directors

Paul Samolchuk
Robert & Patti Smith

Robert & Cynthia Thompson
Lucille Zibrat

In Memory of Henry Bracchi
Jean Bracchi

In Memory of Judd J. Corbett
Ursula K. Corbett

In Memory of Katharine & Charles Corbett
Anne & Dick Simmons

In Memory of Ab Dalmolen
Eve Dalmolen

In Memory of J. Howard Doane,
Doris Doane & Stephen Doane

Helen & Paul Doane

In Memory of Philip S. Eagan
Mary M. Eagan

In Memory of Marcia Iddles
Andrea Aldrovandi

In Memory of Van & Cal Lovell
Maria and Robert Bradley

In Memory of Russ Haglof
Mary & Jay Sylva

In Memory of Robert C. Healy
Jane P. Healy

In Memory of Joe & Rita Leary
Joan V. Leary

In Memory of my dog Mystic
Sue Lin

In Memory of Joseph D. Michaels
Jane Michaels

In Memory of Elizabeth L. Pring
Kenneth F. Pring

In Memory of Carol A. Robinson
Russell C. Robinson, Jr.

In Memory of I. Arthur Schneiderman
Zelda L. M. Schneiderman

In Memory of Isabel Smith
David S. Crestin and Elizabeth A. Bierbower

Paul J. Cuddy, Jr.
Anne Hayes

In Memory of Isabel, Dayton & Lisa Smith
William A. West

In Memory of Martha Smith
Sheila & Preston Smith

In Memory of John W. Teten
Mary McGee & Richard E. Batten

In Memory of Georges Thenault
Ronald S. Tashjian

In Memory of Mark Tustin
Mary L. Tustin

In Memory of F. Stephen Wessells
Robert Wessells

In Memory of Rose Wojciechowski
Frank Wojciechowski

In Appreciation for Thompson’s Field
John Peak

In Honor of Anne Conway Haglof
Edward D. Conway

In Honor of Bird Monitors
Shirley Knowles

In Honor of Adrian Green & Ryan Mann
Team Waystack Realty

In Honor of Ryan Mann
Roslyn Robinson Mann

In Honor of Michael Lach
Robert Gordon Hankey

In Honor of Tom & Doris Philips
on their 50th Anniversary

Charles & Rosemary Philips
Gerda Reimer

In Honor of Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Marretta
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Rosivack

In Honor of Mr. & Mrs. Eric Smoot
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Rosivack

In Honor of the Wedding of
Sarah & Owen Sherwood

Patti & Robert Smith
Anne & Lawrence Spaulding

Rachel Svoboda
Meg, Scott & Julia Vos

Matthew C. Wiley



4 Harwich Conservation Trust Fall 2011 Fall 2011 Harwich Conservation Trust 9

Tree Removals • Stump Grinding • Tree & Shrub Pruning • Free Estimates
MA Certified Arborist #2290 • Fully Insured

508-945-1554

Business SupportBusiness Support

2 Post Office Square

Harwich Port, MA

Manager: John Jaworski
Locally owned(508) 432-1113

Cape Coastal Nursery
The Cape’s source for Native Plants

146 Great Western Road, South Dennis, MA 02660
508-398-1743 • www.capecoastalnursery.com
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Mill Pond WoodlandsMill Pond Woodlands
38.71 acres
PRESERVED!

The Harwich Conservation Trust and
the Chatham Conservation Foundation,
Inc. partnered in support of the two-
town Mill Pond Woodlands Project to
preserve approximately 38.71 acres.
Preserving the land helps to protect
the wellfield recharge area for up to
eleven public drinking water well
sites across the two towns.

The project represents another success
with HCT's Save Land - Save Water
Initiative, a long-range plan to
strategically preserve lands that help
protect water resources. The 38.71-
acre tract is also the keystone piece
next to approximately 235 acres of
town-owned open space spanning
the Harwich and Chatham border,
providing important forested wildlife
habitat.

In December 2010, voters at Special
Town Meetings in both towns over-
whelmingly supported the project.
Voters authorized each town to use

Community Preservation Act funds
for purchasing their respective por-
tions. In June 2011, the Town of
Harwich purchased approximately
20.02 acres for $1 million in Phase
One and the Town of Chatham
bought approximately 18.69 acres
for $1 million in Phase Two.

To make the total $2 million project
possible, The Compact of Cape Cod
Conservation Trusts, Inc. successfully
applied for not one, but two
$500,000 state grants that kept each
town’s net cost to approx. $500,000
in CPA funds. “Thanks to the state
grants and strong voter support,
both towns benefited by preserving
this land to protect the public water
supply that many thousands of resi-
dents and visitors depend upon,”
said Michael Lach, Assistant Director
of The Compact and Exec. Director
of the Harwich Conservation Trust.

HCT and the Chatham Conservation
Foundation, Inc. jointly hold a per-
manent conservation restriction on
the entire 38.71 acres.
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Mill Pond WoodlandsMill Pond Woodlands
Over the summer, HCT was fortu-
nate to work with outstanding col-
lege interns and youth volunteers
who made a big difference by mon-
itoring protected lands, trimming
trails, assisting in the office, and
helping with our live raptor program
among other activities.

Emily Kemp is a sophomore at
Hobart and William Smith Colleges
focusing on Economics and Women’s

Studies. She is a
member of her
school’s varsity
rowing team.
Emily spends
her summers in
Harwich Port
with her grand-
mother (who is
an HCT mem-
ber). She enjoys
sailing.

Molly Davidson is a junior at Colgate
University. She
is a History
major, a mem-
ber of Delta
Delta Delta, and
on the cheer-
leading team.
She enjoys run-
ning and going
to the beach.
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HCT interns and youth volunteers maintained trails like
those at the D. Isabel Smith Monomoy River
Conservation Lands.

Interns & Youth VolunteersInterns & Youth Volunteers

Pictured left to right are HCT’s sum-
mer 2011 youth volunteers: Logan
Fockler (age 12), Trevor Ridley (age
13), and Jarek Lenda (age 15). They
helped three days a week by main-
taining trails, removing invasive
plants, and fulfilling many other
HCT stewardship objectives.

Thank you Emily, Molly, Logan,
Trevor and Jarek. We wish you the
best in your future endeavors.
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Potential New Land ProjectPotential New Land Project
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Potential New Land ProjectPotential New Land Project

Imagine if we could
save a piece of upland
to protect the Herring
River and wildlife . . .
as well as complete a walking trail
loop around the Bell’s Neck
Conservation Lands/West Reservoir.
Right now, the approximately 4-acre
property is privately owned without
public access, but if negotiations are
successful, the Town may have the
chance to purchase and preserve the
strategically located land.

The Town, HCT, and landowners
are in the preliminary stages of
determining a purchase price. The
Board of Selectmen and various

town committees are reviewing the
project. The goal is to negotiate
terms in time for placing an article
on the May Town Meeting warrant.

West Reservoir and the Herring
River are popular destinations for
kayakers and fishermen while the
forested trails around the reservoir
attract hikers, joggers, and bird-
watchers. The land provides more
than 800 feet of shoreline on the
West Reservoir, which flows into the
Herring River via the herring ladder
of Johnson’s Flume.

The property also borders the Town’s Bell’s Neck Conservation Lands on
the south and the Cape Cod Rail Trail bikepath on the north. Therefore, if
preserved, the land could complete a walking trail loop around the entire
reservoir. Stay tuned for details as this project evolves.
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Potential new
land project
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